STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 11th January 2016.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Jim Heath, Stephen Cotton, Irfan Razvi, Judy Lea,  Sarah Edge, Stephen Marshall, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Alastair Kelcher, and Martin Shaw
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Delia Cliffe, Mike Cody, Richard Webb, and Clive Marchant
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

As Amanda Alamanos was not present there was no report given.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe was not present but sent a report which Stewart Townsend read to the committee.
Delia has received only 2 applications in the last 7 months to approve a second pair from the Royal Stoke/enhanced service scheme and LASCA have confirmed that they haven’t paid any without sending for Adviser approval. Of the other 14 applications (mainly from Shropshire contractors) 5 were approved by Delia. The turnaround from application to reply is not ideal but it was a regional decision for the flow to be as follows:

· Contractor to send completed request form securely to LASCA

· LASCA send to Optometric Adviser

· Optometric Adviser send back to LASCA and LACSA back to contractor with decision

Delia submitted a proposed letter to contractors to the LOC. This will be sent out with information on updated details for complaints procedure, OCCS, Child protection and also details of the LOC website. In line with national requirements contract compliance visits are planned to recommence from April 2016 and will start with the QIO questionnaire.

Delia also attended a National Optometric Adviser Association training day and AGM, in October and two Performance Advisory Group training days earlier in the year and have been attending PAG meetings to advise on Derby and Nottingham cases. There is one Staffordshire case listed for discussion next week.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised we have received a query about Universal Credit and whether a patient who is receiving it is eligible for a free NHS eye test. Stewart advised that in almost all cases Universal Credit means that they are eligible and the advice is to amend the box which says income based job seekers allowance.
Stewart advised that the Stone House costs have gone up this year to £95 plus buffet costs so asked the committee if they would consider trialling Yarnfield Park for the March LOC meeting which has no room hire costs and would effectively save £600 per year. The committee agreed to trial this for March.
Stewart also advised the committee, that LOCSU requires some administration support and he has agreed to lend Alison Lowell to them for a project in between her usual work. This will initially be done for free and then Ian Meadows will work out a rate for any future projects.

Stewart advised that a patient had been upset as they had received a letter from DRS saying they needed to attend their screening at a Primary Care Health Centre. This patient had always attended appointments at a practice and wanted to continue doing so.  If this turns out to be a wider trend then the LOC should write to DRS. The LOC Officers are to come up with some wording for an email to send out to the profession to obtain their feedback.
Stewart asked the committee if they would be happy to sponsor a South Staffs Optical Society meeting in 2016, this was agreed unanimously.

7. BREAK OUT SESSION
Shelley Stubbs advised that, part of the LOC goals for 2016 is to promote the eye health profession and she has looked at national awareness days etc. that we can tie in with. Shelley asked the committee to have a think of things that we could do to make this happen.
8. LOC GOALS

Stewart advised that the goals for the LOC in 2016 would be as follows:

· PR

· MP Visits

· Peer Review North & South

· Unifying the Schemes

· Publicity of acute scheme

9. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Mark McCracken advised that OSCES were held on 8th December at Webb, Lucas & Stubbs in Stafford where 11 Optoms were accredited in MECS and 6 in Glaucoma. 

Mark and Irfan Razvi attended a Service Review Meeting for Stafford and Cannock on 22nd December. Raised IOP is to be seen in PEATS where referred by GP and guidance will be issued. Stafford and Cannock CCGs are happy with how the services are going but would like to see more participation of practices in the area especially multiples. SASPEC is going to organise an interactive CET event to attract new practices.

Mark also advised that for Stafford and Cannock Paediatric scheme, Mel Riley is mobilising for a February launch date and Delia Cliffe, as CP&GL is trying to liaise with Mel to make this happen.

Mark mentioned that there will be stakeholder in Stafford and Cannock PEATS – 111. Patients may be referred into PEATS from 12th January, they will not be sent to the central hub but directly to accredited practices.

10. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that SASPEC has sent to Lisa Harrison – Commissioning Manager North Staffs and Stoke on Trent, some information about activity levels, what the current pathways are and suggestions to improve. SASPEC have received a letter from Gemma Smith saying they are very happy to go ahead with managed service from 1st April 2016 and a meeting is arranged for 26th January to discuss further and with a view to changing the tariffs. Until we have recommissioned the pathways there will be no changes to historic pathways.
Sue Cutts asked what happens with regards to part-time optometrists in practice for the acute scheme if a patient is referred from a non-accredited practice and needs to be seen when they are not in practice.  Mark McCracken advised that it is the responsibility of the accredited practices to ring around to find another practice, if they are not able to see them.

11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT

Stewart Townsend advised that he attended the Board meeting in December and the main theme was that 2016 would be the year of enhanced services. Specsavers are going to get enthusiastically behind enhanced services. There will be a lot of work done by LOCSU to make this happen.
Stewart Townsend also advised that committee that Martin Shaw is retiring from Specsavers on 1st February and the committee showed their appreciation, with a round of applause, for the work Martin has done on the committee.

12. ABDO REPORT

As Clive Marchant was not present no report was given.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 7th March 2016 full committee meeting and Monday 8th February 2016 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman
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